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2019 CALIFORNIA BUILDING CODES                  (Rev: 06-16-20) 

DEPARTMENT OF RESOURCE MANAGEMENT

To All Shasta County Property Owners: 

This public notice is to confirm the recent adoption of the new building code 

requirements by the state of California and they may affect all construction 

methods in Shasta County after January 1, 2020.  

On July 1, 2019, the State of California adopted the 2019 California Building 

Codes and on January 1, 2020 all Cities and Counties are required to process 

permits under the 2019 codes.  

Building permit applications submitted after December 31, 2019 will be 

reviewed and processed under the newly adopted model building codes, 

except property owners within the Carr Fire Boundary who qualify under 

Ordinance No. SCC2018-03 “Limited Density Owner-Built Rural Dwellings” 

prior to the November 30, 2021 expiration. A copy of Ordinance SCC2018- 03 

is available at the Department of Resource Managements website: 

https://www.co.shasta.ca.us/index/drm_index.aspx  

A free copy of the adopted model building codes are available at 

https://www.dgs.ca.gov/BSC and if you are interested in purchasing a copy 

of the 2019 California Building Codes or Significant Changes, they are 

available at https://www.iccsafe.org/  
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